

Committed to Care ena.org

930 E. Woodfield Road Schaumburg, Illinois 60173 847,460,4000

August 6, 2019

Dear Emergency Department Director:

I am writing to urge your participation in the National Hospital Ambulatory Medical Care Survey, which is part of an ongoing project to fill an information gap in our specialized area of health care. There is a vital need for a national database pertaining to ambulatory/emergency settings.

The Emergency Nurses Association and the more than 44,000 emergency nurses we represent are pleased to support and encourage this effort. The data gathered will give direct care providers, managers, educators, researchers, administrators and strategists an additional tool to better understand the provision of emergency care in outpatient departments and emergency care centers.

Please take a moment of your time and assist the National Center for Health Statistics to collect this information by completing this survey. Your contribution will be vital to future efforts in our area of healthcare.

Sincerely,

Patricia Kunz Howard, PhD, RN, CEN, CPEN, TCRN, NE-BC, FAEN, FAAN

2019 ENA President

Patricia Kun Stoward



233 N. Michigan Ave.,21st Fl. Chicago, IL 60601-5800

phone » (312) 233-1100 fax » (312) 233-1090 web » www.ahima.org

August 6, 2019

Dear Colleague:

I am Writing to encourage your participation in the 2020 National Hospital Ambulatory Medical Care Survey (NHAMCS). This survey is conducted by the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention's National Center for Health Statistics (NCHS) to gather important data about medical care. It focuses on emergency and outpatient department settings for both hospitals and ambulatory surgery centers.

The information gathered by the survey is used by medical educators, researchers, policy makers, and health administrators to assess health needs and resources, and for planning and organizing health services. The quality of the data relies on a broad response from all care settings represented.

AHIMA recognizes the need for high quality, national data describing ambulatory patient encounters and supports the NCHS. Please take the time to complete your response about the critical issues being faced in the ambulatory environment.

Sincerely,

Wylecia Wiggs Harris, PhD, CAE

Myliai Thoggs Herris

Chief Executive Officer

American Health Information Management Association



October 2019

Dear Directors of Emergency Medicine Departments:

The American College of Osteopathic Emergency Physicians is contacting you to encourage your participation in the **National Hospital Ambulatory Medical Care Survey** that you will be receiving in the next few months. This survey is an important part of the ongoing project of the National Center for Health Statistics of the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention and complements the current National Ambulatory Care Survey of office-based ambulatory care providers to provide information on more than 95% of all ambulatory care encounters.

The information gathered from this survey is utilized by medical professional to assess the healthcare needs and resources in their areas and provides them with information to plan and organize healthcare services needs for the next three years. Data from the survey has assisted many emergency medicine physicians, hospital administrators, researchers and health policy professionals to verify the increase in the number of emergency department visits America and to project the Country's increasing needs for emergency medicine professionals.

As we face increasing demands on our hospital and physician resources, this important tool will provide needed statistics for hospital administration, researchers and health policy professionals to address areas of critical needs in their emergency medicine departments.

We encourage your support and participation in this survey.

Sincerely,

Robert E. Suter, DO, FACOEP-D

President



December 20, 2019

# Dear Emergency Department Director:

I am writing to urge you to participate in the National Hospital Ambulatory Medical Care Survey (NHAMCS). This survey is part of an ongoing project sponsored by the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention's National Center for Health Statistics to gather data about medical care provided in outpatient and emergency facilities. The information will be used by medical educators, researchers, policymakers and health administrators to assess health needs and resources, and to plan and organize health services.

The American College of Emergency Physicians has long recognized the need for national data describing emergency department visits and has supported the development of this survey. NHAMCS data from 2016 (the most recent data available) shows that the nation's emergency departments saw 145.6 million patients with 10.7 percent of those patients being admitted to the hospital or observation. Over forty -eight percent of the patients admitted through the ED were aged 65 or older and overall there were 45.8 visits per 100 persons in the US.

The Emergency Department Summary Tables for 2016 are available at the following link: https://www.cdc.gov/nchs/data/nhamcs/web tables/2016 ed web tables.pdf More data related to ED visits is available at: http://www.cdc.gov/nchs/ahcd/web\_tables.htm

As EDs experience increasing demands on their resources, this survey provides vital data for researchers, planners, and decision makers addressing these critical issues facing emergency medicine. Having accurate data regarding patient visits will help our specialty and benefit our patients as well. I urge you to complete this survey.

William Paguis William P. Jaquis, MD, FACEP

President

#### **HEADQUARTERS**

Post Office Box 619911 Dallas, Texas 75261-9911

4950 W Royal Ln Irving, TX 75063-2524

972-550-0911 800-798-1822 www.acep.org

### BOARD OF DIRECTORS

William P. Jaquis, MD, MSHQS, FACEP Mark S. Rosenberg, DO, MBA, FACEP President-Finct Jon Mark Hirshon, MD, MPH, PhD, FACEP Chair of the Board Gillian R. Schmitz, MD, FACEP Vice President Christopher S. Kang, MD, FACEP Secretary-Treasurer Vidor E. Friedman, MD, FACEP Immediate Past President Stephen H. Anderson, MD, FACEP L. Anthony Cirillo, MD, FACEP John T. Finnell II, MD, MSc, FACEP Jeffrey M. Goodice, MD, FACEP Alison J. Haddock, MD, FACEP

## COUNCIL OFFICERS

Gabor D. Kelen, MD. FACEP Alsha T. Terry, MD, MPH, FACEP Ryan A. Stanton, MD, FACEP

Gary R. Katz, MD, MBA, FACEP Kelly Gray-Eurom, MD, MMM, FACEP Vice Speaker

## EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

Dean Wilkerson, JD, MBA, CAE